SHAC Meeting Minutes
9/28/16

Meeting was called to order by Angela Taylor at 11:36am.

New attendees introduced themselves.

Amy Wager, Director of Development at the Taylor Hooten Foundation, presented information on their programs to help educate middle and high school students on appearance and performance enhancing drugs (steroids) and dietary supplements and nutrition.  Renee Putter stated that no one has ever tested positive for steroids during UIL random testing in C-FBISD.  C-FBISD also does periodic walk throughs looking for supplements, creatine, powders, etc.  Angela Taylor indicated there may be some interest for the Taylor Hooten Foundation to provide education regarding dietary supplements and nutrition in association with the health curriculum offered at C-FBISD.  There was consensus that the education would be beneficial for all students and parents.

Renee announced that Bobby Poorman had received the CATCH Living Legacy Award.  Bobby will be presented with the award at the TAHPERD Conference on December 1.

Bobby stated that each elementary has challenged their students to be able to complete 30 minutes of continuous exercise by spring break.

Renee announced that the fitness center at Standridge is open.

Bobby indicated that several outside programs (Concilio, YMCA)  have approached her to present educational programs to students and families.  Bobby stated that she thinks these programs would be better served coordinating efforts with district health services.  Sandra Lieck stated she is meeting with some of these organizations and a program is being implemented at Thompson Elementary in coordination with Nursing, PE, and the Principal.

There was some discussion as to the use of outside entities using data collected from the Fitnessgram.  The conclusion was that the district cannot release this information and any entities need to work directly with a school to conduct studies and collect data.

Angela asked for future agenda items:  AHA, Wellness Plan to Implement Policy, Mental Health.

Renee reminded everyone of the community/parent involvement needed for this committee.  She asked everyone to continue soliciting community members for this committee.  The suggestion was given to hold a meeting at a school in the early morning or evening to try to solicit more parent involvement.

The next meeting date is to be determined.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:51pm.
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